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From the Desk of the Potentate
Illustrious Sir Bruce Monroe

Dear Fellow Nobles & Ladies,

I want to thank each and everyone of you for your support and encouragement to get Tonya 
and I through the last 9 years up to being elected Potentate of such a great Shrine Temple as 
Abou Ben Adhem. It’s my goal to have as much fun and excitement as we can possibly 
handle, and to bring back the things that made this temple what it is and has been for 
decades. A place where everyone wants to be. We’ve gone through a lot of things that put a 
dent in a�endance and membership, Covid being the major blow but “Hey”! We’re back!! We 
want all the fun and the fellowship so “let’s ROCK”!

One thing first, I want to congratulate and complement Past Potentate Illustrious Sir Bradley 
Roam and his Lady Kim for a fabulous year. It’s definitely not easy to try and keep every-
thing running smooth and I thought they did a great job. They were so helpful in every way 
to get Tonya and I ready for the year 2024.

Next, I will share with you all something personal, If it weren’t for the support of my wonder-
ful wife Tonya, I would’ve not been able to do the fun things I’ve done, gone the places I’ve 
gone, meet the fabulous friends I’ve met over the years, or been able to be a part of this 
incredible fraternity. So to her I give my love and appreciation for her unending support. 

We have a fun year planned and even more events can be slipped in where we can. The Tail-
gate party at the end of the month, the Shrine Circus the first week of February, the Potes 
Ball on March 9th, to name the most immediate things to attend. By the way we’ll have our 
Pote’s Trip presentation in March as well for everyone who wants to go in October 12th to 
the 19th.

One thing I want to stress to everyone, is check the websites and app calendars so you’re up 
to date on what happening in the Shrine. There’s the Event Calendar that involves all nobles, 
the Approved Parade Calendar, The Club and Unit Calendar, and the Potes Visit Calendar. We 
have gone to great lengths to make sure you have the knowledge to participate. You’ll also 
get the weekly emails and at times receive the mass texts which is just for FYI.

Gentlemen, we have a great Divan line and as Temple Reps I encourage to use them if you 
have any questions or issues that need attention. Remember, try to be positive and have fun, 
nothing good ever comes out of being negative.

Speaking of Divan Line, it is my pleasure and honor to introduce your new Outer Guard Kris 
Booth and his lovely Lady Heather. Those two have been very involved in the Temple will be 
shining stars in the future.

With that, Tonya and I love you all and look forward to the upcoming year at ABA!
Yours in the Faith,
Bruce Monroe
2024 Potentate
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Ladies Message
by Tonya Monroe

Ladies Message

It’s 2024 and it seems like a long time since Bruce came home and said “I’m joining the 
Shrine”! I said whatever you want to do but don’t ask me to take part, this is your deal. So 
Bruce did become a Shriner and got involved with several clubs etc.. and he loved it. I would 
be content just to stay home but then he told me there was the Potentates Ball and he had 
to work the bar, and he asked “do you want to go”? I said “a Ball”? I love a fancy dress up 
party. So I went and the rest is history. I met some great people and developed some forever 
friendships. Little by little I started going to di�erent events and connecting with even more 
people. I just wanted to let you know how it all came to pass with me and I hope all of you 
ladies take that step and get involved with something. You will make so many fun memories 
just like I have.

Looking forward to the fun of 2024. Come join us!
Tonya

Wednesday March 6th

Cold Sands
Ceremony

Petitions must be
recieved by March 5th.

Email: beth@abatemple.com
or mail to ABA Business O�ce

Doors Open 5:00 pm
Ceremony 6:00 pm
Dinner 6:30 pm

Doors Open 5:00 pm
Ceremony 6:00 pm
Dinner 6:30 pm
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Your 2024 Outer Guard
Kris Booth

Greetings to my ABA Family,

It is truly an honor to be writing you this letter. When Ill Sir 
Bruce Monroe asked me to step in as Outer Guard, I was over-
whelmed with the feeling of grattude, but also, the distnct 
responsibility that comes with being of service to each and 
every one of you in this wonderful organization of which we 
belong.

Upon starting to write this introduction, I thought back to the positions that I have held over 
the last 14 years in ABA. From Potentate’s aid to Chief Kop, to Director of the Director’s 
Sta�, to 3 years as Temple Chaplain, I have had such a great opportunity to see so many 
wonderful things. There have been many miles traveled to all the di�erent clubs and units, 
meeting people I would never have known, going places I had never visited, in short, so much 
to reflect on. To say I have been humbled would be an understatement, and this made putting 
everything down on paper that much more di�cult. 

After many di�erent versions and my lovely wife Heather reading and editing each one, she 
said to me one thing, “they are good, but they don’t sound like you.” As usual, her wisdom 
was much greater than mine, so instead of reflecting back on the years before, I thought I 
would ‘be myself’ and give you a little bit of what I see as our future (a�er all, we are starting 
a long 10-year journey together).

This amazing fraternity has been part of my life for going on the better part of two decades 
now. The family we have made along the way has seen my wife and I (and now our son 
Kingston) through so many peaks and valleys. We have laughed, celebrated, cried, and 
mourned with many of you along the way, but the thing that has never changed, nor has 
ever waivered, is the overwhelming feeling of community within the ABA family. For many 
years now, when people ask me about the Shrine I say one simple thing, “We are made up 
of two parts, what Shriners ARE, and what Shriners DO…”. What we DO is simple, we sup-
port the worlds greatest philanthropy through our work and also have amazingly fun adven-
tures along the way, creating stories and spreading joy wherever we can. But the second 
part, “what Shriners are” is that much more important. We are a community, we are broth-
ers and sisters alike (or many times NOT alike) and through whatever comes, we realize that 
there is something bigger than any single one of us. We support each other in order to sup-
port that much greater thing we are blessed to be part of. We are family, we are caring, we 
are love personified (and at times a little dubious as well). In short, we are everything that 
embodies what can be right with this wild world around us.

So, in closing, again I o�er my deepest thanks to Ill Sir Bruce Monroe and his lady Tonya for 
this great honor, I look forward to hearing your stories and ideas, your thoughts and consid-
erations and taking all of that to make what we have bigger and better in the years to come.

In Service and Fraternal Love,

Kris
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2024 Abou Ben Adhem Divan

Bruce Monroe - Tonya
Potentate
417-880-5937 bmonroe@gershman.com

Steve Allgood - Sandy
Chief Rabban
417-439-7937 ssallgood@yahoo.com

Richard Brownsberger - Sarah
Assistant Rabban
417-766-2331 richard@digwisehydro.com

Scott Radford - Lesa
High Priest and Prophet
573-247-1882 sradfordabashrine@g-
mail.com

Chuck Nathan - Denise
Oriental Guide
417-631-6714 cd98765@gmail.com

Sam Montgomery - Sharon
Recorder
417-869-9164
recorder@cedar-reef.com

Rick Anderson - Joanne
Treasurer
417-844-8646

James Wilson - Crystal
1st Ceremonial Master
417-429-3218 james.wilson147@gmail.com

Darren Rorrer - Regina
2nd Ceremonial Master
417-766-1942 drorrerabashrine@g-
mail.com 

Pete Edwards - Rhiannon 
Marshal
417-818-9965 pdedwards9@gmail.com

Kris Booth - Heather
Outer Guard
417-294-1486 booth286@gmail.com

Chuck Oheim - Terry
Director
417-839-6394 coheim1@yahoo.com

POTENTATE

2024
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KNOW...
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KNOW
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2024 Potentates Aides
CHIEF AID
Patrick Sherman  - Janet
417-496-3193 pepman202@sbcglobal.net
 
EXECUTIVE AID
Dan Halbrook - Janet
417-880-8335 danhalbrook@gmail.com

CHAPLAIN
Joe Bartlett - Renee
417-987-0778 joedbartlett80@gmail.com

Glenn Campbell - Rachel
417-891-1450 campyj23@gmail.com

Roger Eckley -Vonda
417-425-9794 fixitright@americanprideh-
vac.com

Barret Van Horn - Amy  Wood
 417-860-2499 barretvh@gmail.com

Frank Kremske  - Leann
417-719-2993 fishtail1968@yahoo.com

Stephen George - Tiffany
573-434-2102 george@curiousinspector.com

Brian Towry - Sarah
417-414-8267 briant@csidesigns.com

Steve Kiefer - Amy
417-839-5527 skiefers@yahoo.com

Earl Campbell - Tina
417-849-4139 fishinfever42@yahoo.com

Dean Cook - Suzanne
417-664-9350 dscook95w5@hotmail.com

Jason McNish 
417-840-3722 jasonmcnish@yahoo.com

David Edel - Lisa
417-849-3400 awsmobilewelding@g-
mail.com

Mike Marshall - Nitabelle
417-839-3338 hotflite@aol.com

Raymond Roam 
417-631-6691 raymondroam@gmail.com

JR Smith - Rendy
417-205-0415 jr@jrsmith.org

Steve Mason - Paula
417-459-0656 weebiedrums@yahoo.com

Randall Jones - Kelli
417-664-3485 kelsrjones@yahoo.com

David Scroggins - Theresa
417-379-3172 das5136@yahoo.com

Richard Fernato - Kay
573-247-6637 richferr@fidnet.com

Jamin Corder - Tabi
417-830-6432 jamincorder21@yahoo.com

Alex Bench 
417-840-8867 alex.bench@outlook.com

Zern Vess - Danielle
417-350-6232 zernvess@gmail.com

Nic Mertz - Abbey
417-839-9818 mertznic@yahoo.com

Ed Proterfield - Linda
417-597-8393 edlinda99@gmail.com

Pat Toolen - Tamara
417-827-1169 lakediver2003@yahoo.com
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DATE: SHOWTIME: CHECK-IN:
FRIDAY, February 2nd 6:30pm 5:00pm

SATURDAY, February 3rd 10:00am 8:30am
SATURDAY, February 3rd 2:00pm 12:30pm
SATURDAY, February 3rd 7:00pm 5:30pm

SUNDAY, February 4th 10:00am 8:30am
SUNDAY, February 4th 2:00pm 12:30pm
SUNDAY, February 4th 7:00pm 5:30pm

MONDAY, February 5th 6:30pm 5:00pm
TUESDAY, February 6th 6:30pm 5:00pm
WEDNESDAY, February 7th 6:30pm 5:00pm
THURSDAY, February 8th 6:30pm 5:00pm
FRIDAY, February 9th 6:30pm 5:00pm

SATURDAY, February 10th 10:00am 8:30am
SATURDAY, February 10th 2:00pm 12:30pm
SATURDAY, February 10th 7:00pm 5:30pm

SUNDAY, February 11th 10:00am 8:30am
SUNDAY, February 11th 1:30pm Noon

ATTN: CIRCUS
VOLUNTEERS!

• Doors Open 1 Hour before Showtime
• Please Check-In at the Membership Office
   90 minutes before Showtime
• Check-In before EVERY performance you work.
• Wear your Fez and Shrine Shirt!
• If you are selling Coloring Books check-in at the Membership Office.

Southwest Missouri Shriners
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YABAN
Rich Zummo
Brethren, 
Now that we have all enjoyed the holidays, gained the weight, and gotten lazy, allow me to 
wake us from our slumber.
 
The Hot Springs ROADTRIP IS BACK!
 
There is little time to secure one of the last available seats. Bus Fare is $100.00.
Leaving the Price Cutter parking lot, 65 & Battlefield, at 5am, we arrive at the infamous
Arlington Hotel. (We're not 'thrown out' anymore....yet.) Have your picks ready 'cuz Oak-
lawn's First race is at noon.
 
The hospitality room will be open for cards and snacks after the last race, if you're not at 
the casino. We're back Sunday evening so the wife won't even notice you were gone.
Bus fare includes Camel's milk etc., and a ride to the track (and back after the last race).
Mention Yaban's "Day at the Races" for a discounted rate at the Arlington. 
$125.00 plus taxes, double occupancy, yadda yadda.
 
IMPORTANT! Seats are limited. FIRST PAID, FIRST SEATED!
 
Info/payments ; richzummo@gmail.com
                          417-860-0599
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Ring Club
Greg Keeling P.P Secretary/Treasurer

Congratulations to our newest Ring Club WINNER!  Noble Justin “Petey” (Wrench Warrior) 
Plank did an awesome job during the Ring Race and was duly rewarded!

A note of thanks to all who made this race possible.  Through your donations of time, talents, 
and means, we were able to bring some excitement to the clubs and units who participated 
in the November race. 

Nobles, I urge you to be watching your Lodges for the next slate of possible Ringers.  As 
always, we will be choosing our participants carefully. 

If you have any questions about this, please contact me, Ring Club President Chuck Oheim, 
or Rep Scott Houge.  
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Lake of the Ozarks SC
Marty Clark

The Lake of the Ozarks Shrine Club stayed 
busy as the weather got colder!   The club 
participated in the Veterans Day Parade in 
Osage Beach and the Christmas Parade in 
Lake Ozark.  The club had thier annual 
Christmas party, which was a great ending 
to the year.  The Legion of Honor was in 
attendance as well.  New o�cers were 
installed and two nobles received the crutch 
award for their support of children in need.  
The lovely ladies also installed thier new 
o�cers for the upcoming year.  The club also 
made a special presentation to  brother in 
need.  The Lake of the Ozarks Shrine Club 
has big things planned for 2024, so stay 
tuned! 
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Directors Sta�
Ill. Sir. Chuck Oheim P.P Director

Nobles All –

What a great turnout we had for the Saturday afternoon festivities during Ceremonial!  Both the 
Director’s Staff participation and the Nobility in the stands were reminiscent of pre-pandemic 
activity! 

Please stay tuned as we fine tune some of our Ceremonial skits.  Several of us will be attending 
Shrine Director’s Association annual meeting in San Antonio, TX this April, and will come back 
with some fresh ideas.  Staff members, if you want to bring any skits to SDA, now would be the time 
to speak up.  Let’s get those planned and perfected prior to April.

Also, congratulations to our Shriner of the Year for the Director’s Staff, Randall Jones!  We 
appreciate all you have done, and continue to do, for our Director’s Staff! 

Respectfully submitted,

Ill. Sir Chuck Oheim, Director

Abou Ben Adhem Shrine
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Parade Approval Changes
Fill Out and Submit Online
Go to: abashrine.com
Click: ABA Publications
Click: Parade Request Form
Fill out and click Submit for Pote Approval

Once the parade is approved, 
it and all the information 
from your request will be 
posted in the O�cial Parade 
Calendar on abashrine.com

Just click O�cial Parade 
Calendar at the top of the 
abashrine.com home page.

There is even a map to the 
Staging area if an address is 
provided.
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Text Alerts will be reminders, changes or alerts for Abou Ben Adhem Events only.
You must opt-in to receive these alerts.  You may opt-out at any time by replying

STOP.  Your normal messaging fees will apply.

Text Shriners to

1-844-764-2143
to sign up!
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Deadlines
March/April 2024
Article Deadline  February 23rd

May/June 2024
Article Deadline  April 19th

Advertising
Ad Sizes and Prices
1/8 Page
 1 Issue ........................................  $35
 6 Issues...................................... $190
1/4 Page
 1 Issue ........................................  $75
 6 Issues...................................... $405
1/2 Page
 1 Issue ......................................  $125
 6 Issues...................................... $675
Full Page
 1 Issue ......................................  $200
 6 Issues................................... $1,800

Submitting your Ad
Email: ........................ fa@abatemple.com

Submitting Articles
Submit your articles for the Shrine News by 
sending the article typed in the body of an 
email. When you attach a file (Word, 
Publisher, etc) this creates several more 
steps and can limit our editing capabilities 
so PLEASE, copy the text out of your 
document and paste it into the body of the 
email. 

Every e�ort should be made to use good 
grammar, correct spelling and accuracy. 

Please attach your photos separately. Don’t 
paste them in a file and attach, this makes 
for much lower quality pictures when 
printed in the Shrine News. Remember, 
there is not always room to use all your 
photos if you send several.

An article for the Shrine News is not the 
same as your meeting minutes. Report on 
something interesting that your club is 
doing or planning.

Submit your articles via e-mail to 
fa@abatemple.com with Club name and 
Shrine News in the Subject Line.

When submitting an article, you will receive 
an response email letting you know we 
received the article. If after 24 hours (more 
if over a weekend) you haven’t received a 
response, please send the article again.

fa@abatemple.com

Big Shrine Club - Shrine News Article
bigshrineclub@shrinersrock.com
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Proceeds are for the benefit of Abou Ben Adhem Shriners activities. Payments are not deductible as charitable contributions.
Entrants agree to hold harmless Abou Ben Adhem Shriners from any loss, damage or injuries.

SATURDAY
January 27

DOORS OPEN AT 1:30
FOOD • FUN

EXCITING HEAD TO HEAD COMPETITIONS

ADMISSION $5
MUST BE 18 or older to attend 

 Admission ticket required for all people attending,
including cooks and booth workers

Reserve your Booth
Contact Kris Booth:
417-294-1486 or
email booth286@gmail.com

Open to all Nobles, Masons,
Prospective Nobles and their Ladies

Not Open to the Public but Nobles may bring guests over 18!

Competitions are Open to Clubs, Units, or Nobles!
Tailgate Booth Pricing:
10x10 with 5 tickets $125          10x20 with 5 tickets $175

You may have ONE specialty drink to give away 
donations only No Bars – No alcohol sales in booths

 
2023  New Nobles

 and their Lady get FREE Admission!
You will be mailed tickets in January.

Proceeds are for the benefit of Abou Ben Adhem Shriners activities. Payments are not deductible as charitable contributions.
Entrants agree to hold harmless Abou Ben Adhem Shriners from any loss, damage or injuries.

2024
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abashrine.com
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ALL ABA
CALENDAR

This Calendar has everything from all the ABA 
Calendars

BUILDING
RENTAL &
EVENTS

Temple related events and rentals

NOBLE EVENTS All approved events for ABA Nobles

APPROVED
PARADES

All approved events for ABA Nobles

CLUB/UNIT
MEETINGS

Club & Unit Meetings

POTE VISITS Potentates Club and Unit Visits

Shriners

Home Become A 
Shriner

New Events Official 
Parade 

Calendar

THE SHRINE 
MOSQUE 

Rental Rates

Shrine Ladies ABA 
Publications

Noble 
Calendars

Divan
Clubs/Units

Visit our website for up to date Calendars

All of these Calendars are Available Here
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Saturday, March 2nd, 2024



31

27



28

32



29

33

Currently, there are three methods to access a digital membership card:

1)  At ShrinersInternational.org, members may log into the Member Center and click “View 
Member Card.” Once showing on their screen, they may take a screen shot of their current 
card and retain it in their photo gallery for future use. *Note, this is a static image, and 
will not update following the 2023 renewal cycle.

2) At WebFez.ShrineNet.org, members may log into their member profile and click “View 
Shrine Card.” Likewise, a screenshot and static image may be retained for future use.

3) NEW: Launched at Session, members may visit their app store (Google Play Store or 
Apple App Store) and download “My FezCard Viewer.” They will be prompted to register 
(once) using their Shrine ID, last name and Temple name. This will populate a dynamic, 
live membership card which will update when new payments are posted to their WebFez 
account by the temples each year. Likewise, a swipe will reveal a QR code which can be 
utilized for scanning purposes (for attendance, award points, etc.).
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To the Potentate, Officers and Nobles of Abou Ben Adhem Shriners, situated in the city of 
Springfield, State of Missouri: I, the undersigned, hereby declare that I am a Master Mason in 
good standing in _______________________ Lodge #_________, located in 
(city)________________________ (state)______________ which meets the recognition standards of 
the Conference of Grand Masters in North America, Interamerican Masonic Confederation of 
Grand Lodges, or have otherwise met the prerequisites for membership under the bylaws of 
Shriners International. Furthermore, I have resided at my current address for not less than 6 
months, as required by the Bylaws of Shriners International. I herby make application to become 
a Noble of the Order and a member of your temple. If granted membership, I promise to conform 
to the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws of Shriners International and the Bylaws and 
Ceremonies of Abou Ben Adhem Shriners. 

Print Full Legal 
Name:_________________________________________________________
Mailing Address: ________________________________________________
City______________________________________State____Zip___________ 
Occupation _____________________________________________________
Email ___________________________________________________________ 
Phone _________________________
Birthplace_______________________________________________________ 
Date of Birth _______/_________/_______
Wife's Name____________________________________________________ 
Wife's Email_____________________________________________________ 
Wife's Phone_______________________ 

Recommended and vouched for on the Honor of
Abou Ben Adhem Nobles:

Signing Nobles MUST be current members of ABA Shriners

Nobles PRINTED Name ...............................................................Member #

_________________________________________________________/_________
Nobles PRINTED Name ...............................................................Member #

_________________________________________________________/_________

Credit Petition to Club or Unit________________________________________

Have you previously applied for admission to any temple of the Order? _______ Yes ________ No
If yes, what temple? _______________When?________
Were you ever a DeMolay? _______ Yes ________ No
If yes, what chapter (name and location)   ________________________________________________

Were you a patient at Shriners Hospitals? ______ Yes ______ No

Revised 10-23

Check Cash

Card........ Receipt #__________

Novice Fees:
Initiation Fee .........$125.00
Imperial Certificate....$3.00
Novice Fees Total. .. ... $128.00
Dues:
Jan 1 - Mar 31 .......$135.00
Apr 1 - June 30......$110.00
July 1 - Sept 30........$85.00
Oct 1 - Dec 31 ......$135.00
(Oct 1- Dec 31 Coming year's Dues)
Fall Ceremonial Novices pay 
coming years full Dues.
No Dues due for the Current Year

Dues Total: ................... . $_______

Fez:   ________Size
☐ Yes    ☐ No Fez
Embroidered Fez...$110.00
Jewel Fez...............$185.00

Fez Total:....................... . $_______

Class Picture:
Class Picture ............$10.00. $_______

TOTAL DUE
Total............................$______
(Novice Fees + Dues + Fez)

ABA PETITION FOR MEMBERSHIP



31

35



32

36



33

37

Currently, there are three methods to access a digital membership card:

1)  At ShrinersInternational.org, members may log into the Member Center and click “View 
Member Card.” Once showing on their screen, they may take a screen shot of their current 
card and retain it in their photo gallery for future use. *Note, this is a static image, and 
will not update following the 2023 renewal cycle.

2) At WebFez.ShrineNet.org, members may log into their member profile and click “View 
Shrine Card.” Likewise, a screenshot and static image may be retained for future use.

3) NEW: Launched at Session, members may visit their app store (Google Play Store or 
Apple App Store) and download “My FezCard Viewer.” They will be prompted to register 
(once) using their Shrine ID, last name and Temple name. This will populate a dynamic, 
live membership card which will update when new payments are posted to their WebFez 
account by the temples each year. Likewise, a swipe will reveal a QR code which can be 
utilized for scanning purposes (for attendance, award points, etc.).
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